Schnick, Andrea
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From: Milliken, Trent

Sent: Friday, October 4, 2019 1:18 PM

To: Schnick, Andrea

Cc: Gilman, Jason

Subject: RE: 621 3rd St N - Tax Parcels: 17-20009-40

Attachments: La Crosse aerial - 1962 - Transit Center and NSP (003).jpg; 1954 Newspaper Scan.pdf;

Sanborn Map - 1954.jpg

Andrea,

I went to the La Crosse Library Archives this morning and worked with Jenny DeRocher to get more information on the
history of this property. She told me that Anita Doering has been looking into the history of the transit company and will
get back to me with any more information that she finds on it in the future. This is what we gathered from going through
the archives:

Construction on the building began in 1919 and was completed in 1920. It was originally owned by Wisconsin Railway
Light & Power, who used it as a transformer station for the La Crosse electric streetcar system. (There used to be a cable
tower on the north side of the building — seen in the Sanborn Map | attached) In 1926, Wisconsin Railway Light & Power
changed its name to Mississippi Valley Public Service Co., but still owned and operated out of the building. The
streetcars started losing popularity toward the end of the 1920s, and in 1929 the first buses were used for city transit.
Streetcars became obsolete through the next decade and the last of them operated in the city 1945, changing
completely to buses for city transit. In 1949, the property was bought by La Crosse Transit Co., owned by Ray M. Fey and
his sons, Frederick L. Fey and Ray M. Fey, Jr. (I included a scan of the article from 1954 that shows all of that information)
It remained a bus line owned by La Crosse Transit Co. until 1975, when the City of La Crosse purchased it and operated
the La Crosse Municipal Transit Utility Bus Line out of it. The city operated here for two years and there are some holes
in the chronology here, with the records saying that the building was vacant in 1977 and then in 1978, Northern States
Power owned the building and was used as a sub-office. (at this point, the address was changed to 621) It was sold to
Mississippi Welders Supply in 1982, which is who still owns the property today.

The archive librarian that | worked with sent me an aerial photo of the downtown from 1962 as well, which shows the
massive fuel tank behind the building from when the transit line was in operation.

I'll keep looking into the history and keep you posted, but | thought this was an interesting start!

Thanks,

Trent

From: Milliken, Trent

Sent: Thursday, October 3, 2019 11:07 AM

To: Schnick, Andrea <schnicka@cityoflacrosse.org>
Subject: RE: 621 3rd St N - Tax Parcels: 17-20009-40

Hi Andrea,
I found that the building was originally built in 1920, but | can’t find much else about the history of it, i.e. its original
purpose, specific zoning history, or original owner. The only additional information that | could find on it is that its

historic use was retail. (I found some of that info here.)

Thanks,












